Brittany Hadley, B.Comm March 3, 2021
Customer Service Manager

Construction & Design Division

Transportation & Construction
City of Saskatoon

222 3 Ave. North

Saskatoon, SK

S7TK 035

Dear Ms. Hadley:

Re: Caswell Hill Lead Pipe Replacement

Today I received a letter, dated March 2, 2021, from your division and worded “Second Notice™.

Today’s letter said I must respond to the January 13, 2021 information package I received from your
division. Ihave already responded to your division’s January 13, 2021 package in my January 15, 2021
letter. Iam attaching my January 13, 2021 letter to this letter. [ also had a telephone conversation with
you where you told me that when a contractor is chosen by the city that the contractor would contact me
and come over to determine how much interior work would be required and if there would be any damage
to my interior sewers and give me a cost estimate. You also said that I am only required to replace the lead
water line and not the sewers on my side of the property line. I have contacted Norseman Horizontal
Directional Drilling about installing a new plastic water line completely away from the sewer line thus
avoiding expensive sewer replacement on my side of the property line. Norseman can be reached at (306)
313-2054 and they said that as soon as your division chooses a contractor they could get in touch with the

contractor to coordinate the work. They said that they could do the water line installation for around $2000.
This could save me at least $1520.65 and it could be a great deal more if sewer damage occurs.

Now I have been talking about my Illl27" street house, though I also today received a second letter at my
B 7" street house next door. The WMM27™ street house already has plastic water and sewer pipes from
the street to my property line and I was told that the city had already met its responsibility to eliminate lead

in the water supply to my house. After all is the city going to require me to replace all my interior copper

lead solder water pipes. I have been living with this plumbing system for 45 years and suddenly there is
such a panic to replace what is working quite adequately for me.

Please call me regarding when a contractor can come over to discuss what work will be done and about
coordinating possible water line installation by Norseman Horizontal Directional Drilling.
As I said in my January 15, 2021 letter I cannot be expected to sign an open ended contract.

Frank Scholz

27" St. West
Saskatoon SK [N
I



